
Subject: Fletcher Center East Rezoning 
 
 Mr. Thompson, 
I am sending this email to ensure that you, Ameris Bank and Mr. Fletcher are aware that I have 
reviewed and object to the Neighborhood Workshop Meeting Minutes that your company, 
CHW,included on page 45 of the rezoning application dated December 19, 2019 that you filed with 
Alachua County Growth Management on behalf of Ameris Bank and The George E. Fletcher Revocable 
Trust (ZOM-02-20).I attended the neighborhood workshop held in Jonesville on December 17 2019 on 
behalf of my Mother,Vera A. Gaffney, who owns the residential property's located at 131 and 303 SW 
138th Terrace. I participated in the workshop in good faith, but was stunned to see that the meeting 
minutes in no way 
reflect the public comments nor your responses as they transpired at the meeting. The meeting minutes 
omitted comments, altered and falsified the discussion as it actually happened and have been construed 
to appear that you satisfactorily addressed and resolved all of our concerns. To prevent these 
proceedings from being tainted any further due to your intentional inaccuracies, I am formally 
requesting that you provide to me and to the Alachua County Growth Management a copy of your 
stenographer’s original notes and audio recording of the neighborhood workshop or resubmit your 
application without the altered and falsified public comments and responses. 
Thank you, 
Brian Gaffney 
 


